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Dear Parents/ Carers,

Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions. This week’s theme was ‘Children who have made a healthy choice’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Year R
	Thea C
Isaac SVZ
	Theodore C

Patrick G
	Lewis M
Albie W
	Lilia S
Timothy C
	Leon S
Grace G
	Kobie G
Luke W

	Year 1
	Zoie Y
Freya C
	Wren S
Nathaniel H
	Alexander C
Eva M
	Rafferty G
Hope K
	Freddie A
Grayson SVZ
	Junvi C
Charlie P

	Year 2
	Jak S
Alexander P
	Sebby FR
Jenson R
	Ava W
Brody F
	Lincoln B
Sienna S
	Harry W
Vincent H
	Evelyn H
Bobby R

	Year 3 
	Billy W
Joshua E
	Nathan W
Charlie HH
	Ivy-May W
Eva H
	Bob T
Harry T
	Joey WS
Ernie O
	Alice M
Noel P

	Year 4
	Ellis C
Leo C
	Filip E
Maisie BB
	Robyn W
Jonah M
	Molly M
Connor F
	Evelyn T
Bo I
	Grace R
Jacob C

	Year 5
	Oliver N
Ethan P
	Jenson J
Florence S
	Leonel S
Savanna T
	Seth PG
Lola A
	Gabriel P
Marilyn M
	Jake H
Theo L

	Year 6
	Elliott B
Louis W
	Ellie H
Lillie S
	Jack A
Olivia F
	Charlie F
Dominic S
	Poppy P
Harry P
	Adrian C
Rory C

	Walliams
	2271
	Rowling
	2656

	Dahl
	2713
	Cowell
	2158


Parents Evenings

The first of the spring term Parents Evenings take place next week as follows:

Tuesday 4th 

– Year 2, Year 3, Year 6

Wednesday 5th 
– Year Reception, Year 1, Year 4, Year 5

There are still some appointments available to book on School Spider.
World Book Day
We will be celebrating World Book Day in school on Thursday 6th March. Children may come to school dressed up as a character from a book on this day.
Friends Association Infants Coffee Morning
This will take place in the school hall on Friday morning, 7th March. If you’ve not already done so, please complete the School Spider survey to ‘book’ your places and complete allergen information. You will also need to give permission to allow your infant child(ren) to join you in the school hall. Please be aware that the first survey omitted the allergen information, so do check that you’ve completed the updated survey.
Friends Association Junior Coffee Morning

Look out for the survey for the juniors’ coffee morning due to take place on Friday 14th March.
Comic Relief Red Nose Day

We will be celebrating Red Nose Day in school on Friday 21st March. The School Council has something different planned this year, and they’ll be sending details home on School Spider, hopefully next week.
Year Reception and Year 6 Height and Weight Checks

Information has been sent by School Spider message to parents of children in Year Reception and Year 6 in connection with the annual height and weight checks by the School Nurses – the National Child Measurement Programme (NCMP). All of the information you will need is in the attachments to the message, including the address to email should you wish to withdraw your child from the programme for any reason. Please note that the school cannot withdraw children on your behalf.
Early Help and Prevention Family Hub Group Worker Survey

Wigan Family Group Hubs offer lots of support and advice for our families. They are currently situated at Formby Road, Atherton and Mornington Road, Hindley, with plans for more. The timetables of groups and drop ins can be found on their web page   https://www.wigan.gov.uk/Resident/Education/Family-Hubs/index.aspx They are currently in a unique position to develop their new role of Family Hub Group Worker and would like families’ input in ensuring that they deliver the right groups or courses to meet the needs of our local families. To help with this there is a link to complete a short online survey. Click the following link to take part: https://forms.office.com/e/9fLB5r4jhd?origin=lprLink
School Dinners

Next week, (week commencing Monday 3rd March) it will be ‘Week 1’ of the school dinner menu can be found on the school website. 
Out of School Achievements

Before the half term break, Isabelle P in class 4 achieved her 50m backstroke award. Well done Isabelle.
We are happy to share congratulations and acknowledgements for out of school achievements in the weekly newsletter. Please send them by email to the office address at enquiries@admin.lowtonwest.wigan.sch.uk before 3pm on Thursday for inclusion in that week’s newsletter. Any arriving after 3pm will be included in the following week’s edition. Thank you.

After/Before-School Clubs
	
	Activity
	Date 
	Collection time
	Collection point

	Year 4
	Fencing
	Monday 3rd March
	Drop off at 8am at main front entrance

	Year 6
	Booster lessons
	None this week, to accommodate Parents’ Evening


Best wishes,
Mrs J. Westhead
Headteacher
